
BEFORE THE HOUSE COMMITTEE ON FINANCE 

March 31, 2017

Senate Bill No. 717 SD2, HD2 
Relating to Public Real Property

Aloha Chair Luke, Vice Chair Cullen, and Members of the Committee:

KPAC submits the following testimony in strong opposition to SB 717 SD2 HD2. This bill establishes a 
temporary sheriff program to enforce laws against "illegally" camping, trespassing, or being present on 
State controlled lands.

The Ka Lāhui Hawaiʻi Political Action Committee (KPAC) affirms and defends the Kanaka Maoli (aka 
Native Hawaiian) peoples' right to over 1.8 million acres of the former Crown and government lands of 
the Kingdom of Hawaii which were illegally transferred to the US and as a condition of Statehood was 
transferred to the State of Hawaii to be held as a public trust. Much of the lands currently held by the 
State of Hawaiʻi are public trust lands where the traditional, customary, and subsistence access and 
gathering rights of the Kanaka Maoli are reserved and have been since the time of the Mahele (1848) 
and Kuleana Act of 1850.

Kanaka Maoli rights to access lands for traditional, customary, and subsistence purposes are 
recognized in the Hawaii State Constitution (1978) Article XII Section 7 which gives 
the government a duty to “protect all rights customarily and traditionally exercised for subsistence, 
cultural and religious purposes.” The right to access lands was reconfirmed by the court in the Kalipi 
vs. Hawaiian Trust (1982) case. The cultural and customary access rights of Kanaka Maoli were 
further expanded in the courts in the Paty vs. Pele Defense Fund (1992) and in the Public Access and 
Shoreline vs. Hawaii County Planning Commission (1995) court decisions.

This bill creates a temporary sheriff program that will police and further criminalize Kanaka Maoli 
rights to access public lands for traditional, customary purposes (which includes tenant rights) and 
provides no accommodations for Kanaka Maoli rights to access our traditional lands and initially 
assumes guilt - putting the burden of legal protection of rights upon the Kanaka Maoli people. This 
coupled with the fact that Kanaka Maoli as a group are socio-economically challenged would give 
undue hardship and stress to the people of the ‘āina (land).

Furthermore, this bill unfairly targets the houseless in Hawaiʻi, a disproportionate number (33 percent) 
of whom are Kanaka Maoli.  Monies that are invested in a "sheriff" program to police the houseless 
would be better spent on transitional and support services.  The "sheriff" program does nothing to 
alleviate the root causes of this issue and only temporarily and inhumanely addresses the symptoms.

Respectfully Submitted,

Healani Sonoda-Pale
KPAC Chair
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